Date

Dear 

The faculty personnel committee in the Department of XXX at Hunter College recently voted to nominate Professor YYY for a University Distinguished Professorship. As the title suggests, this is one of the highest honors bestowed on a faculty member at the City University of New York. It will require multiple levels of review at the college and university. According to university guidelines the title “Distinguished Professor” is reserved for an individual who is “at the top of his or her field” and “is actively making substantial contributions” to it.   

An important part of the process -- that for which I am writing you -- is the solicitation of external evaluations from reviewers who can provide an “authoritative and detailed discussion of the qualifications of the candidate for this honor and offer a clear rationale for their judgments.” The objective is to affirm the national and international stature of the candidate. It is usually achieved by reviewing the candidate’s dossier (enclosed), but such an external assessment does not need to be limited to what is found in the folder.

The guidelines ask reviewers to establish that they have “no substantial connections” with the candidate. That being said, we acknowledge that those we are approaching for evaluations may have had professional and to some extent personal interactions with Professor YYY, and this is not precluded. The point is for the evaluator to affirm that he or she does not have an ongoing professional collaboration or a personal connection with the candidate that would preclude objectivity. 

Candidates for a Distinguished Professorship are chosen on the basis of scholarship, writing, teaching, and other creative work. Since Professor YYY’s work extends beyond the usual research, publication and teaching attributed to faculty to involve ZZZ, we ask that outside reviewers, to the extent possible, take all of these activities into consideration when reviewing his/her record. 

My colleagues and I would very much appreciate your writing a letter that assesses Professor YYY’s qualifications for the position under review. We understand that this is a significant responsibility and that you are a busy person, but only busy people like yourself get asked to write such letters. If you agree to do so, I will need to receive the letter by February 1st of this year. The usual procedure is to also request that each reviewer enclose a copy of his or her own curriculum vitae or biographical statement with the letter.  

Please feel free to get in touch with me if you have any questions about the process or would like to receive additional materials for examination. 

I thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Department Chair

